PEARL RIVER GUN CLUB
Minutes of November 20, 2018 Meeting @ Blauvelt Firehouse

e The meeting commenced at 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag recited by the members. A
moment of silence honoring our troops was observed by the membership.

e General attendance - 24 members

e  Officers present — Dennis Scherer (Pres), John Lombardi (Secretary), Joe Chimenti (Treas)

e Minutes of the October meeting were read and approved as submitted.

e The Treasurer’s report for October was read and approved as submitted: Total Assets , $34,941.32

e Committee Reports:

o Pistol Team Report — Robert Gordon reported that PRGC won the last two out of three matches.

o Youth League Reports — Joe Chimenti reported that there are four new shooters and several others have left
for college. Ed Rytter reported that there were five returning shooters and that they are in the process of
developing new shooting activities.

o Range Report — Tom Warren reported that the range repairs were completed but there are still some leaks
that need to be addressed. The plans for the target rail support structure have been submitted to a
fabricator for estimates. Repairs to the range heat will be made as soon as the parts arrive.

o Political Action — Robert Gordon reported on NYS Legislation that would ban fabrication of the AR “80%”
lowers and a Safe Act 2 in the works.

e Old Business:

o Joe Chimenti reminded members of the PRGC logo clothing and Holiday Party raffle tickets that are available
for sale.

Dennis Scherer thanked those members that assisted in the Range cleanup.

Joanne Gambert reported that the final headcount at this year’s Youth Day was 453.

Dennis Scherer reported ongoing work at the new containers for lighting and dehumidification.

Dennis Scherer reminded the members of our upcoming, annual Holiday Party to be held on December 18",
a signup sheet was circulated for volunteers for setup and cleanup.

O O O O

e Proposed Member Readings:

o None
e The 50/50 raffle paid $63 to the winner, Sal Massa.
e The meeting was adjourned at 7:53 PM with pizza and refreshments served immediately thereafter.
Respectfully Submitted,

John Lombardi



